24-Feb-2010
SCHOOL COUNCIL (2009 – 2010)
Thorncliffe Park Public School

Minutes of Meeting # 3
Prepared by:   Ms. F. DiCiero, Principal
Present:

Council Members:

1. Mr. Muhammad Jangda

2. Mr. Tanvir Ahmed

3. Mr. Sohail Jamil

4. Mr. Khalid Mahmood

5. Ms. Fatima Patel

6. Mr. Yousuf Syed

Staff members:

1. Ms. Felicia DiCiero – Principal

2. Ms. Diana Hernandez – Teacher

3. Mr. Michael Bailey - Teacher
Guests:

1. Ms. Waveney Job – Community support worker
2. Mr. John Parker – City Councillor
Parents from local community

Absent:  
Mr. Jawed Anwar 
Mr. Rehan Muhammad

Mr. Muhammad Iqbal

Mr. Syed Aamir Abdullah

Mr. Muhammad Sharif
Mr. Asif Khan 
Mr. Mohammad Ali Siddique
Mr. Muhammad Ayub

Ms. Niru Damini
Mr. Raees Ahmed
Minutes:
1. Grade 5 Student Leaders 

Fabio, a grade 5 student, spoke to the Council about the various activities he is involved in at the school.  These included being a Student Ambassador and some sports teams.  He has been in the country and at Thorncliffe for 1.5 years. 

2. Review and Approval of last Minutes of Meeting
Co-Chair of the council Mr. M. Jangda asked members to review the minutes of the January 20th Council meeting.  He asked for participants’ comments or question on it.  The minutes were unanimously approved.
3. EQAO Presentation – Pat Panetta-Reinhardt & Sue McKearnen, Principal, School Support and Outreach
An overview of EQAO was presented.  This included information on how long the testing taskes, when it is to occur and the number of booklets children are required to complete.  EQAO is considered snapshot in time of how well an individual child has done as well as the entire school at the various grade levels.  Board and schools use this information as well as other data to develop their plans.  
There are many resources available to parents to assist with understanding EQAO as well as how to support their children.  Parents may access information and resources on the EQAO website www.eqao.com
Pat and Sue reviewed Thorncliffe Park’s results.  They also provided other information, such as our demographics, which give the context for understanding our school.  
4.  John Parker, City Councillor, informed the Council about the Olympic      

banner sent to Vancouver in support of our athletes with student and staff signatures from Thorncliffe Park P.S.  
5.   Religious Accommodation Requests – 

While reviewing the January 20th minutes, a question was raised regarding concerns expressed by parents to some council members that their requests were not been accommodated.  The Principal said that these individuals should and/or need to contact an administrator at the school as she was not aware of any written requests that had not been accommodated.  It was also asked that the information in the ‘What’s Happening’ include a specific room designated for prayer.  The Principal indicated that due to the fact that the location changes on a regular basis, this would not be possible and that providing a space for prayer is done on the basis of individual parental requests.  The Principal said that she would look into inviting somebody from the Board’s Equity Department to provide a more detailed overview of the Accommodation policy and procedures.  
6.  Committee Reports
Meetings of the various committees below were held on Tuesday,  February 9th at Thorncliffe Public School.
A. Lunchroom Committee – Mr. Muhammad Jangda provided a    summary of the work of this committee.  He indicated that he would send last year’s report to those who request it. It was clarified that although the main criteria for lunchroom use is parents who are not at home during the day (working and/or studying), requests for the facility for other reasons are also accommodated.  The members of the committee will continue to work on and investigate various lunchroom questions and options.  
B. Special Events Committee – Mr. Tanvir Ahmed provided a summary of the work of this committee.  A preliminary plan has been developed which includes items such as a speech contest, a jumping castle, a magic show, face painting and henna.  The proposed date for this event is Saturday, May 29th.  The Principal agreed that funding between $500-1000 would be available to support this event.  Mr. Ahmed informed the Council that more parent volunteers are required for this committee and that only he and Ms. Susan Wires, Vice-Principal, met on February 9th.  The Principal agreed to send a notice to the community requesting volunteers.  
C. School Plan Committee – The Principal provided a summary of the work of this committee. Ms. DiCiero informed the Council that the school plan is aligned with the Board plan.  An electronic copy of the plan will be e-mailed to Mr. Jangda and to the members of the committee.  Ms. Hernandez and Mr. Bailey presented some of the professional development in which teachers are engaged and they also talked about some of the ‘higher level’ type questions and/or tasks we ask/assign students.  There was good discussion around what parents could do to help and some information/strategies will be included in upcoming editions of the ‘What’s Happening.’  It was also suggested that the School Plan Committee meet again to discuss more strategies that parents can use at home to help their children.  
7. Dates for future meetings

Tentative dates for up coming meetings as follows:
a. Wednesday, 14-APR-2010 @ 6:30 PM

b. Wednesday, 26-MAY-2010 @ 6:30 PM
8. End of the meeting
Chair adjourned the meeting at 9:00 PM
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